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Message from the Principal 

 
 

I would like to acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land, the Bidjegal people of the Eora Nation. 
I acknowledge that for thousands of years they have lived on and cared for the lands, skies and  
waterways.  
Their dreaming is deep in the soil, rivers, oceans and wind holding the histories, lores, language and 
knowledge of this Country. 
I extend my respect to other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people here today and highlight their 
continued, unbroken connection to Countries. 
 
The term is now in full swing and it has been wonderful to have recently hosted events that our 
community members could also enjoy and share with the students. Last week’s Open Day was fantastic 
and this week’s Public Speaking finals have also been a great showcase of talent. Enjoy this fortnight’s 
edition. With loads of photos. 
 
 

COVID Smart Measures 
 

Community health is always a priority and now that we are in the middle of winter it is crucial that all 
families follow our COVID Smart measures by ensuring that students do not come to school if they are 
unwell, even showing the mildest of cold, flu or COVID symptoms. If your child is at school and presents 
unwell with any of these symptoms you will be contacted to come and collect your child. 
RAT Kits were again distributed last week and these are intended to be used both for symptomatic testing 
and also if there is a positive case within your household. If your child was absent last week please 
contact the school and the office will arrange to send home a box of 5 RAT kits for your child. 
Families are reminded that the school should be notified via email as soon as possible after a student at 
the school tests positive for COVID-19. It is recommended that parents/carers attach a screenshot of the 
positive notification SMS received by Service NSW. The school will continue to notify the community 
when cases are reported by families. 

Dates	to	remember	
 

Monday 15th August   Stage 2 Excursion Kamay National Park (Year 3) 

Tuesday 16th August   Zone ½ day  Athletics Carnival 

Wednesday 17th August  Stage 2 Excursion Kamay National Park (Year 4) 

Friday 19th August   Kindergarten 2023 Tour 9.30am 

Tuesday 23rd August   Zone Athletics Carnival Day 2 

Friday 26th August   Book Week Parade 

Tuesday 30th August   Contemporary performing Hurstville Entertainment 

Tuesday 6th September  P & C Meeting 7pm 



Education Week Open Day  

 
Last Thursday SSPS celebrated Education Week with a fantastic community Open Day including the first 
public performance for the school band and the 2219 dance group, K-2 and 3-6 Maths Walks, the launch 
of our new Playground Pals and a picnic lunch for families. It was fantastic to welcome visitors back into 
the school for such an engaging community event and we were very lucky to get through the program pri-
or to the rain. I would like to thank all staff members who prepared students and activities for this special 
day as well as the many visitors who took time to join us for the day. There are plenty of photos ahead in 
this edition. 

 
 

Maths Walks  
 
Special mention must go to Mrs Dobosz and Mrs Williamson for their creativity, vision and coordination of 
such a rewarding school community event.   
What a fabulous turn out for our Maths Walk. One of our main reasons for doing this was to show that 
Maths is creative and fun. We need to change the mindset of students who don’t think they can do Maths. 
Everyone can do Maths. There are studies that show with productive struggle, new pathways are formed 
in the brain and this means anyone can do whatever they set their minds to. Let’s increase the love for 
Mathematics as it is all around. As Edsger Dijkstra said, “There should be no such thing as boring mathe-
matics”.  

Mrs Dobosz 

 

 

 

 



 
Playground Pals Program Launched 
 
Last Thursday 3 August, as part of our Education Day celebrations, we introduced our Playground Pals. 
Playground Pals is a peer leadership program where Year 5 students support other students in the 
playground. The team members are recognisable by their bright green vests, which were kindly sponsored 
by Chomp Excavation.  
The students’ first duty was to help K-2 students during their mathematical scavenger hunt. The 
Playground Pals and K-2 students had a great time, and it was an excellent opportunity for the Playground 
Pals to introduce themselves to the younger members of our school. 

Mrs Thompson – Playground Pals Coordinator  

 

 

 

 



PSSA Winter season   

Congratulations to all PSSA winter teams on performances throughout the season. Thanks also to the 
wonderful commitment of our teachers who take on PSSA coaching roles. This winter season has been 
particularly somewhat disrupted by wet weather and ground closures and instead of semi-finals and finals 
the Botany Bay PSSA Executive has modified the competitions to a ‘first past the post’ format. Based on 
this a number of our teams have been finished first as competition winners: 

Congratulations to our SSPS Junior girls soccer team who won the junior A 
division BBPSSA competition. 

Also congratulations to our Senior girls soccer team who finished 3rd in the 
senior A division  BBPSSA competition. Both teams played extremely well 
throughout the season and consistently improved each week.  

Well done Sans Souci Girls !  

Congratulations to both our Senior and Junior A Boys Soccer team who also 
won. 

 

Gabriela E selected in the NSW Girls Football Team 

Last Thursday we had some fantastic news as Gabriela E from Year 6 was selected in the NSW Girls 
Football team at the end of the NSW carnival held in Bathurst form last Monday-Thursday. We are so 
proud of Gabriela and I spoke with one of the officials at the carnival who spoke very highly of Gabriela’s 
performance and attitude throughout the carnival. Gabriela will now represent NSW in October at the Na-
tional Carnival to be held in Perth. To support Gabriela’s achievement the school is planning a fundraiser 
later this term to help contribute to team levies and travel expenses. Gabriela will also join 3 former NSW 
representatives on the perpetual NSW Blues plaque in the school office corridor. 



 
Public Speaking Stage Finals  

This week the school hosted separate stage finals for public speaking. Two students from each class in 
Stage 1, 2 & 3 delivered a prepared and an impromptu speech in front of their stage peers and parents/
carers who came to support their child. The standard was extremely high in each of the finals and the 
adjudicators had their work cut out for them choosing a winner and a runner up (Highly Commended) in 
each event. The stage winner will now progress to the district Public speaking final to be held at one of our 
local network schools in coming weeks. Congratulations to the following winners and runners up or each 
stage: 

I would like to acknowledge all teachers who helped to prepare students for this event, especially our 
Public Speaking Coordinators Mrs Walkden and Mrs Kennedy, adjudicators: Miss Vournazos, Mrs Punzet, 
Mrs Karantonis, Miss Noonan and Mr Lowe and our student leaders who timed and hosted each session. 

                                            

 

 

 

 Stage 1 Finalists  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 2 Finalists 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 3 Finalists  

Stage  Stage Winner  Highly Commended 

Stage 1  Ellie C.  Ruby M. 

Stage 2  Chloe S.  Bowen Y. 

Stage 3  Emily W.  Deanna K. 







Book Week Parade 2022 - Friday 26 August at 9:30am 

After a long hiatus, our annual Book Week Character Parade returns, so raid your wardrobe and plan an 
outfit to wear based on your favourite book character or come dressed in accordance with the 2022 
theme, Dreaming with eyes open…Please make a label clearly stating your character’s name and title of 
the book.  
Weather permitting our school parade will be held outside, so visitors are most welcome to attend. We are 
looking forward to seeing all the colourful characters in action on the day! 
We are also planning for a Book Donation to take place in the lead up to Book Week and more details will 
be shared with the community next week. 
Happy Reading, 

Mrs Holmes - Teacher Librarian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C Upcoming Events 

Father’s Day Stall 
 
On Wednesday August 31 the P&C will be holding its annual Father’s Day stall in the OOSH. More 
detailed information will be sent home prior to this event. If you would like to volunteer to help out on the 
stall on this day please contact your Parent Liaison Rep. 
  
P&C Party Night Friday 16 September 
 
After a few years of not being able to run events, we thought it would be fun for everyone to get together 
and have a night of fun! Tickets include dinner and our in-house DJ to get us all up on the dance floor to 
dance those lockdown blues away! So, organise a table with your friends and come and enjoy a night out, 
raising money for our school. 
https://www.trybooking.com/CBQSG  

 
P&C Fundraising Committee 
 
What if my child arrives at school with no lunch? 
 
Occasionally your child may come to school without their lunch and fruit break. This may be because they 
forgot to pack their lunch box into their school bag or maybe because the Munch Monitor order was not 
submitted correctly and on time.  
  
If this happens to your child they should inform their teacher who, with support from the stage Assistant 
Principal can send them to the canteen with a message to choose lunch from a selection of items provided 
at the canteen.  
  
If the family has a Munch Monitor account the cost of the lunch items can then be debited from their 
account or otherwise the canteen staff will ask the child to take home payment slip for parents/carers to 
reimburse the canteen. In the interest of your child’s wellbeing, please discuss this process with them so 
that they know what to do if this situation arises. 
 

 



Sans Souci OOSH Vacancies 

Sans Souci OOSH now has a number of positions available for an immediate start. If you require a 
position for your child, please contact Shannon on 0432 066 338 or via email:  
manager@sanssoucioosh.com.au 

Safety at the Pedestrian Crossing 
 
I am asking for support from parents in talking to children about safe practices whilst waiting for the 
pedestrian walk signal at the front of the school. Closely following the 3:15pm home time bell there are 
large numbers of students and/or families that cross Rocky Point Road at the pedestrian crossing. Whilst 
waiting for the green signal to walk, school students are often standing in front of the safety barrier that is 
placed in front of the crossing. It is important to note that the safety barrier is designed as a barrier and is 
not to be climbed on. Please ensure that all family members remain behind the safety barrier when waiting 
for the green walk light and remember to exercise patience as there may be instances when it is safer to 
wait for the following green walk signal. Please discuss road safety strategies with your child to help keep 
them and others safe. 

Stage 3 French Classes 

This week stage 3 French classes had a Tour de Fromage to commemorate Bastille Day which was during 
the school holidays. Students had the opportunity to taste 3 famous cheeses and learn about the 
production of each, as well as the region of France where it is made. There were a few squirmish looks 
when they tasted the Roquefort but generally a positive experience. 

Mrs M Karantonis 

































Principal’s K-2 Gold Awards at Assembly 



 





THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



ADVERTISEMENTS 














